IN COMMITTEE

October 27, 2016

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Memorials & Dedications at a Meeting held on Tuesday, October 18,
2016, considered a Communication, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, submitting his
recommendation that the Department of Public Infrastructure Headquarters be named The Ronald
H. Labelle Public Infrastructure Complex, in honor of DPI Commissioner Ronald H. Labelle,
who recently retired after three decades of service to the City of New Bedford. (Ref’d 7/21/16)

On motion by Councillor Bousquet and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED:
To recommend to the City Council APPROVAL of the Department of Public Infrastructure
Headquarters being named The Ronald H. Labelle Public Infrastructure Complex, in honor of the
former DPI Commissioner Ronald H. Labelle, who recently retired after three decades of service
to the City of New Bedford. This motion passed on a voice vote.
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